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Beloved brothers, this month has involved a lot of 

dependence on the Lord. I am happy to see the work that 

God is doing, however I am also learning to trust His 

sovereignty. In the second week of August we had a 

Vacation Bible School with the desire to share the gospel 

with the children. About 35 children attended throughout 

the week and learned about the beatitudes of Jesus in 

Matthew chapter 5.   

At the end of VBS, we invited the parents to hear the 

gospel. There were about 30 adults present. There 

were moments in which I saw the Lord work in the 

hearts of the children and adults. Some of the parents 

and children expressed interest in coming to church 

services. We hope, in the Lord, that it will be so.  

Additionally, we had the blessing of sending off 

two young people from the church who moved to 

the city of Monterrey to attend Universidad 

Cristiana de las Américas to prepare themselves to 

serve the Lord. I am so happy to see more young 

people rising to the work of ministry. Jael Fajardo 

and Dana Arceo will spend the next 4 years at UCLA and our desire is that they will return 

to serve in Chetumal. These young people are the result of the work of God in Chetumal. 

Both trusted in the gospel when I started the church and I have been leading them in 

discipleship.   

 



We ended the month with difficult news. One early 

morning, thieves came into where our church meets and 

they stole a TV that we had just purchased, the speaker 

we use for music in services and the water tank. We let 

the appropriate authorities know, but they did not catch 

the thieves. They came through a window and broke the 

metal bars. The losses were only material, and thank the 

Lord they did not take the chairs, but they did take the 

valuable items. We are trusting in God. I am considering moving locations, but I would 

have to wait for our lease to end and it is difficult to find another similar place for the 

church.  

 

Prayer Requests:  

• Pray for the children that heard the gospel, that they would continue coming to 

church.   

• Pray for the two young people who left for Bible college to prepare for ministry.   

• Pray for provision for the item that were stolen, since they were necessities for our 

singing and music.   

• Pray for God’s will to be known in whether we could find a new location or house 

to meet.   

• Pray for me, that when I open my mouth, I can communicate the message of the 

Word of God with power from the Holy Spirit.   

 

I appreciate your prayers and offerings, which make this work of ministry possible. May 

God have the glory for what is happening in His church in Chetumal.  

 

With appreciation: Gustavo Trinidad Mis Alejos.  

 

 

 


